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July Meeting 
July 10 – Terrie McCleary 
“From 3 to 300” 
Terrie McCleary (formerly Terrie 
Kelley) has been making quilts 
since 1985. During that time she 
has taught quilting classes and 
quilted for other people. She was 
an active member of QGOA for 
several years and held a few 
positions, including the presidency 
and running the Block Party.  

Terrie started off piecing quilts with as few fabrics as possible.  She now thinks, 
“Why use 1 pink when I can use 6?” She now appliqués more than she pieces, 
but still hates to binding. 

Currently Terrie is attending classes at UTA in pursuit of becoming a middle-
school math teacher, and dreaming of when she’ll have time to get some serious 
quilting done.  

The July program will feature Terrie and her method for increasing from 2 or 3 
fabrics to 300 in a quilt. 

2014 Guild Officers 

President: Susan FitzGerald 

Vice President: Sharon Ligon 

Secretary:  Elizabeth Carr 

Treasurer:  Dwain Edwards 

The Quilting Bee 
Quilters’ Guild of Arlington 

www.qgoa.org 

Meeting Reminders: 

Refreshments:  

Jul—G,L 

Aug—B,K,O 

Safe Haven:  

Jul—Feminine 

Hygiene products 
Aug–School 

Supplies  

Don’t forget! 

 Name Tag 

 Show & Tell 

 Block Party 

 Linus Quilts 

 Patriotic Blocks 

 President’s Block 

 Challenge 

 Swap Items 

July 2014 

Meeting Location 

Bob Duncan Center -- Vandergriff Park  

2800 S Center St Arlington, TX 76014 

Meetings 2nd Tuesday each month  

Doors open at 6:30 ~ Meeting at 7:00 

NEXT MONTH’s FEATURE:  

August 12—Members Demo Stations 

Several Demo stations will be set up to learn about a new 

technique or a new tool.  Bring your notebook to remember those 

tricks! 

Don’t forget the Workshop on Wednesday!  See page 5 

for details 
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Celebrate July! 
 

 
Time, it ticks by so quickly! The year's half  over but it's not 
too late to learn new or do something different.  
 
Brenda Perry, who showed us her quilts at the April 
meeting, will be teaching us how to work with "Those 
Amazing Stripes." The workshop is Wednesday, July 9th, 
from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at the Pleasant Ridge Church of  
Christ. Contact: Sharon Ligon.  
 
Plan on joining us for TAQG Rally Day 2014 on July 12th 
at 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Mimosa Lane Baptist 
Church in Mesquite. Pat Speth, of  Nickel Quilt fame, will 
be the speaker for both sessions. The lectures will be "Five-
Inch is a Cinch" and "Fabulous Nickel Borders." Contact: 
Carolyn Troupe.  
 
Every single stitch we take marks the passage of  time.  
There is no wrong time for quilting. 
Sew much fabric, sew little time! 
Your time management skills pay rewards, so apply them 
to your quilting. 
 
Anytime is Stitchin' Time, 
Susan FitzGerald 

Words from Our Guild President July Birthdays 

1 - Linda Nabors 

3 - Rose  Redding 

3 - Shannon Rudiger 

5 - Dottie Hughes 

6 - Marcia Brenner 

6 - Elaine Grasher 

12 - Sabina Thompson 

20 - Susan Sloan 

21 - Judy  Weiss 

23 - Susan Reinarz 

25 - Ella Rushing 

25 - Patricia Rushing 

29 - Carole Armstrong 

12x12 Quilt Challenge  

Due July 

Theme:  Sail/Sale 
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You are invited to participate in a block challenge…with NASA Astronaut Karen Nyberg! 

While on board the International Space Station, Nyberg created a star-themed quilt block that will be returning to 

earth with her. Her block will be combined with other blocks submitted by quilters to create a quilt that will be 

displayed at the 2014 International Quilt Festival in Houston. (See a video of Nyberg--with her block--on board the 

ISS! At http://youtu.be/qgJNcWncs8Y) 

How can you be a part of this exciting project? Submit your own star-themed block! 

The details: 

Create a star-themed 9.5”-square unfinished block (so that when quilted, it will be a 9” finished block). 

The theme should be any variation on a star. We welcome all types—traditional, modern, and artsy variations.Limit 

one block per person. 

Use any color scheme and techniques you would like, but please do not use any embellishments. 

Sign your unfinished block on the font with a permanent marker. Please include your name and your location. 

Mail your block to us at the address below by August 1, 2014. 

Star Block ChallengeAttn: Rhianna Griffin7660 Woodway, Ste. 550Houston, TX 77063 

We can’t wait to see all of your stellar creations!  

Download a PDF of the Astronomical Quilts! Block Challenge rules and details at 

http://www.quilts.com/pressreleases/y2013/FQF13QuiltChallengeFlyer.pdf 

QGOA Fall Day Retreat 

September 18-20, 2014  

Thurs 9:30 AM- 9 PM., Fri. 9 AM - 9 PM & Sat 9 AM- 4 PM.   

It will be held again at the wonderful facilities at the Pleasant Ridge Church 

of Christ, in southwest Arlington. 

There is a limit how many will be able to attend and how many tables we 

will be able to use.  

We will have 50 table spaces at $40 each and 15 spaces at $30 for those 
that will not need a table, or are able to bring their own personal table(s) to 

use.  Plenty of chairs for everyone! 

I will arrange the tables so the end positions will be for the non-table users, so if you want to bring hand work or your own 

table you will still be grouped with friends! 

Sign-ups will begin at the July 8 guild meeting for members only.  Registration by mail will be available the next day - if you 
mail a registration form, it will not be opened until the 9th. Also at the meeting you will be able to register one guild member 

friend, but those present will be first on the list.  So if it fills up with those present then the additional members and mailed 

forms will be on the wait list. 

Trying to make the registration fair!  So sorry about the limitations! 

Question: If I have a 'table seat' may I bring my sewing table?  Yes.  It will be the same set up as the past.   

       You may bring your SewEzi table or personal side table for your sewing. 

Question:  I will be out of town; may I send you my registration form and check in the mail?  Yes.  

 Forms will not be on the website until the guild meeting and the sign ups will begin with those present at the 

 meeting. I will not open any mailed forms with checks until after the July guild meeting. 

Question:  May I sign up a guild member friend that will not be able to be at the July guild meeting?  Yes.   

 But those present will be first on the list.  If there are still spaces available, the friend list will be added. 

Question:  May I bring a non-guild member friend to the retreat?  Yes.  If there are any openings available, non-guild 

 member friends may be signed up at the August guild meeting. 

http://youtu.be/qgJNcWncs8Y
http://www.quilts.com/pressreleases/y2013/FQF13QuiltChallengeFlyer.pdf
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CONGRATULATIONS AND THANK YOU FOR ALL THE GREAT VOLUNTEER WORK YOU HAVE DONE SO FAR THIS YEAR 

FOR QUILTERS’ GUILD OF ARLINGTON.  

REMEMBER MANY THINGS COUNT AS VOLUNTEER HOURS: GUILD BUSINESS, MAKING DONATION QUILTS OR 
BLANKETS …, TEACHING QUILTING WITHOUT COMPENSATION (EXCEPT FOR SATISFACTION), ETC. ANYTHING THAT 

ADVANCES THE ART OF QUILTING.  

SO, KEEP TRACK FOR THE HOURS AND BE SURE TO RECORD THEM A OUR NEXT MEETING! 

THANKS, AGAIN.  

 

PS: I KNOW FOR SURE THAT NOT ALL HOURS AND HELPERS WERE RECORDED AT QUILT SHOW.  

VOLUNTEER HOURS FOR 2014 

        

MONTH NUMBER OF QUILTERS 
REPORTING 

NUMBER OF HOURS 
REPORTED 

2014 TOTALS 

        

JANUARY 17 329 329 

FEBRUARY/MARCH 23 494 823 

APRIL 40 1,430 2,253 

MAY 221 491 2,744 

QUILT SHOW 74 670.5 3,414.5 

JUNE 24 408 3,822.5 
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WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 

(Please use this form to register for all upcoming workshops.  You may photo copy this form.) 
 

Name:            

Address:             

City:         State:      Zip:     

Phone:      Email Address:        

Workshop Name:            

Workshop Date:            
 

Form of Payment:  (circle one)   Check Cash 

Cost is $40 for members/$45 for non-members.  Please make all checks payable to QGOA.  
 

Payment must be received to hold your space in the workshop.  Enrollment is on first come 

first serve basis.   
 

Please sign-up at a meeting at the Program Section of the Sign-In Table or send your 

registration form with full payment to:   Quilters’ Guild of Arlington 

      PO BOX 13232 

      Arlington, TX 76094-0232.   
 

Notify the Vice President, Sharon Ligon, that you wish to sign up. 

Please pick up your supply sheet at the Guild meeting or check the website link  

http://qgoa.org/forms/201407WorkshopSupplyList.pdf 

Workshops are held at from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Pleasant Ridge Church of Christ Family Pavilion 

in Arlington, located at I20 & Little Road NW of the Southwest Plaza Shopping Center off 

Church Street.  

July 9 - Brenda Perry "Amazing Stripes" 

Brenda wowed us with her samples made from stripes in our April 

meeting.  She has agreed to share her knowledge with us so that 

we can make these beautiful quilts too.  The Workshop is 

Wednesday, July 9th from 9am til 4pm at The Pleasant Ridge 

Church of Christ.  The cost is $40 for members, $45 for non-

members. The registration form is also on the website under 

FORMS.  You can sign up at the meeting or contact Sharon 

Ligon for more information.  

Get your supply list here. 

Next Workshop 

http://qgoa.org/forms/201407WorkshopSupplyList.pdf
http://qgoa.org/forms/201407WorkshopSupplyList.pdf
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Rally Day is fast approaching, July 12th.  Please see Carolyn Troupe at meeting to purchase lunch, raffle tickets and 

pins for the day.    

There are approximately a half dozen slots available for the Pat Speth Workshop, Monday-Tuesday, July 14 & 15th, at 

the Arlington location.  Don’t miss out on a two day fun filled experience with a nationally known quilter.   

 

 Call Dr. Carolyn Troupe, 817-776-0540 or c_troupe@sbcglobal.net 

 

Texas Association of Quilt Guilds Update by Donna Petrick 
 

Rally Day is July 12th, at Mimosa Lane Baptist Church, doors open at 9:00 am.   

 

Please make plans to attend to learn from Pat Speth, bid on the 100 mini quilts we have for auction, 

buy tickets on a multitude of guild raffle quilts and have a chance at winning any of the nearly 

$8000.00 dollars of items and services that have been donated.   The Pre-Rally Day Raffle Basket and 

the Rally Day Raffle Basket are worth over $1600.00 each.   

 

Our very first door prize to be given on Saturday morning will be a Baby Lock “Molly” sewing machine.  

The first 500 people entering will receive a goodie bag full of neat items donated by the member 

guilds.  Our friends, guilds and businesses have been extremely generous this year.  We are very 

grateful for their help. 

 

A map and all other Rally Day information is posted at www.taqg.org.  You can view the Raffle Basket,  

Pre Rally Day Raffle Basket and Door Prize Donations as well as most of the auction mini quilts. 

 

Be sure to bring lots of address labels and $1.00 bills to buy the different raffle quilt tickets you might 

want.  TAQG will be selling 4 types of YLI thread this year…..Silk, Invisible, Machine Quilting and Sew 

Fine.    

 

Hope to see you at Rally Day, just remember to bring your guild membership card for easy entry! 

mailto:c_troupe@sbcglobal.net
http://www.taqg.org
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2014 Donation Quilt 

Celestial Beauty 

The June guild meeting was a slow one.  

We sold just one ticket.  We have made 

only a portion of last year’s revenue.  

The guild needs each of you to help offer 

tickets.  It requires a lot of funds to 

operate our guild and this is one of our 

major financial objectives.  The quilt will 

be at Rally Day but there are lots of 

quilts there to compete with ours.  

 

In September there is another shop hop 

and we will have the quilt at Lone Star 

House of Quilts so we need some 

volunteers  to man the box of tickets.  

There will be a sign up sheet later.  

  

After the ballot voting in the June meeting, the recipient will be SafeHaven.  Each 

of the organizations is a worthy cause, but SafeHaven was a run away in ballots.  

We wish all the charities our best.   

 

    Many thanks, Elizabeth Cooper 

Cookbooks $20 each 
Pick yours up at the Meeting  

QGOA Annual Summer Away Retreat—July 20-23, 2014 

Sunset Retreat Center, 410 Echo Road, Sunset, Texas 

Cost $175 per person for all three nights.  Meals are provided.  Deposit or full 
payment is due with registration.  Payments will be accepted at monthly QGOA 

meetings.  All payments are due by July 8, 2014. 
 

Contact Sharon Schroeder at sharincovers@gmail.com or 972-689-0493 

Check out the new site www.sunsetretreat.com 

http://www.sunsetretreat.com
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BLOCK PARTY 

Monthly Block Party Information:  

We will continue with the groups of 12 that make blocks each month as in 2013. At the end of the 

year we will have a drawing and each participant should win one set of 12 blocks. It is important that 

each one who participates makes every monthly block so that no one will be short any blocks at the 

drawing in December 2014. If you donõt particularly like the blocks that you win, you will have enough 

to make a charity quilt. If you donõt want to participate in the groups you may make the blocks in Red, 

White and Blue each month to be donated so that someone can make Wounded Warrior quilts with 

them. The blocks could also be made for the Ronald McDonald House.  You may also make 6ó(finished) 

nine patch blocks in child appropriate fabrics for Project Linus.  

Prairie Queen 12 1/2ò (finished (12 ò) 

Fabrics:  

Dark: Medium to Dark blue  

Cut -  One 4 1/2ó square 

       Two  4 7/8ó squares and cut once diagonally for four 

  half - square triangles  

Medium: Red  

Cut -  One 2 1/2ó X 22ó  strip 

Light: White or white print with red and or blue  

Cut -  One 2 1/2ó X 22ó strip 

       Two 4 7/8ó squares and cut once diagonally for four  

  half - square triangles  

Piecing directions:  

Stitch the white and red strips together and press toward 

red.  

Sub- cut into eight 2 1/2ó segments. Sew these into 4 four-

patch units.  

Stitch the blue and white triangles to form 4 half - square tri-

angles units. Press toward the dark.  

Assemble as shown above, pressing toward the four - patch 

units.  

Note: You could also reverse the red and blue fabrics to have 

blue and white four - patches and red and white half - square 

triangles for a slightly different look.  
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Susan FitzGerald President Block for 2013 
 

Materials:    Brights and Black solid (no color in Black) 

Scrappy Choice— cutting instructions 

Dark Batik (a bright color) for Fabric A 

 Cut   5  2 ¼” squares 

 Cut   4 2 7/8”  squares (HST) 

Light Batik for Fabric B 

 Cut   4 2 ¼” squares 

Black for Fabric C 

 Cut  8 2 ¼” squares 

 Cut  4 2 7/8” squares (HST) 
 

Preparation:   

Half Square Triangle (HST)  

Draw a diagonal line from corner to corner on the wrong side of each of the Fabric A 2 7/8” 

squares.  Place Fabric A 2 7/8” square and a Black 2 7/8” square right sides together.   

Stitch ¼” away from the drawn line on both sides.   

 

Cut the square on the drawn line to yield 8 HST squares.  Press the seam allowance toward Fabric A.   

Trim the HST to 2 ¼”. 

Stitch a 2 ¼” Black square between two HST blocks.  Make 4.  

 

 

Set 2 aside.   

Add a Black 2 ¼” square to each end of HST units to make the top and bottom rows of block.  

 

9 Patch Block  

Lay out five 2 ¼”  Fabric A squares and four 2 ¼” Fabric B squares.  

As shown.  

Top Row 

Bottom Row 

This is the 

2013 

Presidents 

Blocks that 

were due in 

June.  The 

new pattern 

for 2014 will 

be up soon! 
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Thank you, thank you.    
 
This month has been an extraordinary donation time.   Project Linus has received gifts from 
Friendship, the guild meeting,  and individuals.   Friendship: 7 kits and a pieced top, 1 nine patch 
top with backing, another top and hand quilted quilt.   From Guild 14 blocks with sashing, 3 quilts, 1 
top and backing, a quilt, another quilt and extra fabric, and another quilt, and a picture window 
top with no name.   Individual: so many yards of fleece I canõt count them from Janice and David 
Mowery ---- what excellent shoppers.   Special thanks to Ouida Bost, Jolene Mershon, Charlotte 
Humphrey, Dottie Hughes, Janice Farris, Happy Johns and Pat Madrid, Judy Liston, and Randa 
Dillon.  You all are so generous with your time and talents it is impossible to express the depth of 
appreciation from Project Linus so children can receive comfort from your kindness.  And if I 
missed your contribution I beg your patience, it is always so hectic at meetings and I really try to 
acknowledge every gift.   If you will help me by pinning your name or something with your info onto 
your donation, it will be a great help to me (those many little address labels are always helpful).  
  
This year Snowball Express is here again and will be held in  Ft.  Worth.   So keep in mind kids of 
deceased military.   They are like all other kids and like cartoon figures and bright colors.   That 
deadline will be in November so there is plenty of time to complete a project.   Last year Linus 
donated 400 quilts/blankets to Snowball Express at the meeting in  Dallas.  
  
We have monthly donations to hospitals and many other child facilities in  Tarrant  County with a 
minimum of 50 quilts each. So all your creations are well appreciated by children in need.   
  
We meet the 2nd  and 4th  Thursdays of most months so checking the website at Projectlinus.org 
should have info on our Tarrant Chapter.   We bring our machines and notions, lunch bag, drinks 
and any donations we have or show and tell.   The location is   Southcliff Baptist Church  4100 SW 
Loop 820 just west of the 820 and Granbury intersection.   We meet in the main entry way.   
  
The Hospitals request measurements of:  
Finished size small 40ó x 44ó or larger kids 57ó x 44ó 
Linus is happy to accept donations of completed quilt, fabric and any sewing notions or supplies.  
  
The work we do for the guild and our community enriches us and the generation to come.  
 
Sincerely, Elizabeth Cooper  

Presented by Name of Quilt Maker and Quilter Description 

Patricia Eckstrom Grace and Charm Patricia Eckstrom Made from the book “Women of 
Grace and Charm” Going to nephew 

who graduated from Annapolis and 

married last month  

Ruth Ann Uzzle Bear Paws Ruth Ann Uzzle, maker 

Kelli Davis, quilter 

Large Bear Paws 

Julie McClared Bric and Brac Julie McClared, maker 

Kellie Davis, quilter 

While sister visited from Iowa, we 

bonded making this quilt together 

June Show and Tell 
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For Late Breaking QGOA News 

You’ll always know the latest information when you join the QGOA Yahoo Group; it is 

quick and easy.  Go to the guild home page at www.QGOA.org and click on the link. 

If you have any questions, please contact Barb Cain at 

bjc207@sbcglobal.net 

 

In Case of Inclement Weather:  

In general, we will do what the University of Texas of Arlington 

does. If they cancel evening classes we will cancel guild and 

board meetings.  

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
President Susan FitzGerald 
Vice President Sharon Ligon  
Secretary Elizabeth Carr     
Treasurer Dwain Edwards 
Parliamentarian    Randa Dillon  
 

STANDING & APPOINTED COMMITTEES 
PROGRAMS   Sharon Ligon  
 Kandy Garrett 

MEMBERSHIP   Carol Ramsey 
Membership Asst Gloria Speakman 
Membership Asst Betty Hancock 
New Membership Asst Kay Dietrick 
Guild Products Susan Sloan            
 

HOSPITALITY  Malorie Harper  
Door Prizes Debby Rake 
Volunteer Hours   Randa Dillon  
Golden Spool Janice Mowery 
Librarian    Brenda Aigner 
Librarian Asst Pat Madrid 
 
DONATION QUILT       
Donation Quilt 2014    Elizabeth Cooper 
Donation Quilt 2015    Nancy Spell 
 
PUBLICITY Rose Kauhane  
 

NEWSLETTER  Jenn Haxton  
Historian   Sheila Parry  
Sunshine & Shadow    Barb Cain 
 

QUILT SHOW 2014       ]©w­ bĈc£ ~t 
 Kaye Huffman 
   

GUILD ACTIVITIES Charlotte Humphrey 
Block Party      Charlotte Humphrey 
Presidents Blocks   Charlotte Humphrey 
Display Case Billie Brecheen     
Retreat Coordinator  Libby McDuffie 
Away Retreat Coordinator Sharon Schroeder  
TAQG Representative  Carolyn Troupe   
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH   Janice Christy 
Susan G. Komen Gayle Lacerda  
Project Linus Elizabeth Cooper  
Safe Haven Patsy Martin 
Wounded Warriors Rebecca Williams 
Ronald McDonald Annette DeBose 
 Pearl Nettles 

    

WEBSITE COORDINATOR Dottie Hughes 
Website Art Parry 
 

 

Email address to contact officers:  support@qgoa.org,      
or refer to the current directory for specific 
information. 

QGOA E xecu t i ve  Board  & S tand ing  C omm it te es 
2014 

http://www.QGOA.org
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STITCH GROUPS 
 

Guild members are cordially invited to join a sewing group 
for fellowship and stitching.  Most groups have room for 

new members. 
 

Friendship Stitchers  
Meets the 1st & 3rd Thursdays  

10:00 a.m. at First Christian Church  

Contact:  Helga Smith  
 

Etcetera Art Quilt Group  
Meets @ Lone Star House of Quilts  

1st Thursday of the Month 7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  

Contact:  Denny Cornett  
 

The Piecemakers  
Meets @ Bob Duncan Community Center  

2nd & 4th Thursdays  

6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.  

Contact:  Linda McPherson  
 

Sew- N- Sews 
Meets @ Trinity United Methodist Church  

1200 W Green Oaks Room A208  

1st Monday of the month unless it is a Holiday  

10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

Bring your lunch and $3 per person per meeting as a dona-

tion to the church  

Contact: Randa Dillon or Carolyn Bowden  
 

Dear Jane Club  
Meets @ Our Savior Evangelical Lutheran Church  

3901 SW Green Oaks Blvd  

2nd Monday of the Month 10 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

Contact:  Sherry Livingston  
 

Meet & Greet 
One of the exciting things about being a member of 
the guild is meeting new people. Let's strive to 
introduce ourselves to visitors and new members 
this year. Also, get to know some of the current 
members you have never met. Perhaps invite 
someone for dessert and coffee or to join you at 
your next stitch group meeting. 

Guild Refreshments 

January:  C 

February:  H, V 

March:  M 

April:  S, Z, E 

May:  A, D    

June:  POTLUCK  (Board-Desserts)  

July:  G, L                              

August: B, K, O  

September:  F, I, J, Q     

October:  N, P, R 

November:  T, U, W, X, Y 

December:  POTLUCK  (Board-Desserts)  
 

Please help at the membership table; signing in 

& greeting members & guests during your 

assigned month.  Please mark your calendars. 

{ŀŦŜ IŀǾŜƴ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 
 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ǎƛȊŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǊȅ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
![[ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ǳƴǳǎŜŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǊƛŜǎΦ 

 

January: Diapers, baby wipes 
February: Children's socks 
March: Children's underwear 
April: Shampoo, brush, comb, etc. 
May: Toothbrush, toothpaste, floss 
June: Women's underwear 
WǳƭȅΥ CŜƳƛƴƛƴŜ ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ 
August: School Supplies 
September: Soap and towels 
October: Prepackaged snacks – Granola bars, 

Goldfish crackers, etc. 
November: Children's toys 
December: Mittens, scarves or hats 
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Greetings Guild Members, 

2014 is going to be an exciting year for our guild.  QGOA will be celebrating its 30th birthday!  
 

In honor of this milestone, I am compiling a digital scrapbook of the first 30 years.  The finished 

book will be a 12 X 12 hardbound book that will be placed in our library for all to check out and 

enjoy. 
 

I am looking for pictures, stories, etc. of the guild's first 30 years for the 30th Anniversary 

scrapbook I am compiling.  I would prefer these either in print or on cd but emailing would be good 

too.  Any photos that you pass on, I do ask that you let me know who the people are in the photo 

as well as the event.  I am also looking for pictures of this year's quilt show especially the quilts 

that won ribbons.  I would love to have your submissions by the end of Aug.  Thank you all for you 

help in this exciting endeavor.  
 

 

  Thank you, Sheila Parry 

Quilt Show Pins 

Available 

$5 each 

Ronald McDonald Challenge 2014-2015 

 

We have chosen the fabric for the 2014-2015 challenge and 

already received the fabric from Lone Star House of Quilts.   

We have decreased the number of "kits" due to decreased 
participation last year.  We will have 24 kits available (well, 

actually 22 since we will participate, also). 

We are working on revising the guidelines for the Spirit of the 

Challenge Award.  Hopefully, by the time we get to the July 

meeting with the kits, we will have the details ironed out. 

In general, quilts should be at least 50" long per side, square 

or rectangle.  If intended for a very young child, it should not 

have any buttons or other detachable embellishments. 

All quilts turned in by the appointed deadline (to be 

determined) will be eligible for ribbons for 1st, 2nd, 3rd & 

Honorable Mention. 

As I said, the Spirit of the Challenge guidelines are being 

revised. 

We had some really great quilts this past year and hope to 

see more for next year's show. 

   

  Annette & Pearl 

PS - If you would like to make an additional quilt for the Ronald McDonald House in Fort Worth using our past 

challenge fabric let us know.  We still have several available. 
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Quilt Events  

9[[L{ /h¦b¢¸ v¦L[¢ {Ih² 

5h²b hb ¢I9 w!b/I 

July 18-19 FRI 10-5 SAT 10-5  

Midlothian Conference Center 

1 Community Circle, Midlothian, TX 

    

¢9·!{ wh² .¸ wh² 9·t9wL9b/9 

July 1 - September 2, 2014 
Texas Row By Row Experience 

The 2014 Row by Row Experience has expanded to 
include 35 areas in the United States and Canada.  
105 Texas Shops! 
Each area will feature participating quilt shops that 
have designed a unique row in a Sew a Season quilt. 
Collect the free patterns by visiting the shops during 
the summer  
www.rowbyrowexperience.com/texas-row-by-row-
experience.htm  
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July 7-19 MON-SAT 10-6 

12 Quilt Shops 
www.easttexasshophop.blogspot.com 
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July 25-26 FRI 1-430 SAT 9-4 

Bonham Civic Center 

1100 W 5th St, Bonham, TX 

www.visitbonham.com 
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July 26-27, 2014 SAT 9-3 
Fort Worth Academy of Fine Arts 
3901 S Hulen St, Fort Worth, TX 76109 
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August 15-16 FRI 9-5 SAT 9-5 

Plano Centre, Plano, TX  
www.quiltersguildofplano.org   

Fon’s & Porter’s Love of Quilting is happy to announce the extension of their special 

offer for their magazine.  As with previous offers, QGOA is authorized to sell 

subscriptions at the reduced price of only $20.00 and the guild will keep $5.00.   

This offer is good until Sept 30, 2014. 

More information at the Membership Table at the Guild Meeting. 

QGOA NEWSLETTER AD RATES 
 

SIZE  1MO 3MO 1 YR 

1/8 PAGE  $7.50 $22 $85 

1/4 PAGE  $15 $40 $150 

1/2 PAGE   $30 $75 $270 

1/2 PAGE (BACK) $40 $105 $378 

FULL PAGE  $60 $150 $540 
 

All ads must be print ready and fit the size requirement.  Ads must be received by the 15th of the month 

prior to the desired publication month.  Email preferred. 
 

 

Email ad to:  jshaxton@gmail.com 

Make payments to:   QGOA 

Mail payments to: Jenn Haxton, editor 

   717 Bunker Hill  

   Arlington, TX 76011 

http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/texas-row-by-row-experience.htm
http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/texas-row-by-row-experience.htm
http://www.easttexasshophop.blogspot.com
http://www.visitbonham.com/
http://www.quiltersguildofplano.org
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Show and Tell 
 

Date: _______________________________________ 
Presented by:  __________________________________________ 
Name of Quilt:  ________________________________________ 
Maker of Quilt:  ________________________________________ 
Quilter (if different):   ___________________________________ 
Description:  ___________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 

  

Date 

  

QGOA Programs & Workshops at  a Glance 

July 8, 2014 Terrie McCleary ~ From 3 to 300 

July 9, 2014 NEW WORKSHOP—Brenda Perry Amazing Stripes 

August 12, 2014 Members Demo Stations 

September 9, 2014 Tana Mueller ~ Crayon Techniques 

September 10, 2014 WORKSHOP ~ Snowman Crayon Art 

October 14, 2014 Sharon and Loren Wilhelm ~ A Lighthearted Look at Quilts and Poetry 

November 11, 2014 Judy Howard from Buckboard Quilts ~ Civil War Trunk Show 

December 9, 2014 POTLUCK Supper and Brown Bag Auction 

Joyce Jones grandson, Will, has qualified to compete in the World’s Largest Junior 

High Rodeo 

For requests to be placed in Sunshine and Shadow, contact Jenn Haxton or Barb Cain 



The Quilting Bee 
 

Quilters' Guild of Arlington 

PO BOX 13232 

Arlington, TX 76094 
 

www.qgoa.org 


